From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 11 September 2016 21:37
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 16/01594/F

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 9:36 PM on 11 Sep 2016 from Mr Martin Lipson.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	OS Parcel 9507 South Of 26 And Adjoining Fewcott Road Fritwell 

	Proposal:
	Erection of 34 dwelling houses with associated access and infrastructure. 

	Case Officer:
	Matthew Parry 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Martin Lipson

	Address:
	West Grange Grange Park, Steeple Aston, Oxfordshire OX25 4SR


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I write in my capacity as Chairman of Mid-Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan (MCNP) Forum. The designated NP area includes Fritwell, and Fritwell Parish Council is one of our Forum members. Our NP policies are in preparation at the present time. 
I wish to express concern that the housing mix of CALA's proposed scheme in Fritwell does not adequately address housing need in the parish or the wider neighbourhood. Our emerging Plan policies emphasise the importance of developers providing smaller dwellings to meet the needs of older residents wishing to downsize, and for young people starting out. Some of these smaller dwellings need to be market housing and others are required in the affordable housing sectors. 
We will be formally submitting our Neighbourhood Housing Needs Assessment with our draft plan, as supporting evidence for this need. Gary Owens in CDC Housing and David Peckford in CDC Planning already have copies, and will be aware of its findings in support of the need for smaller dwellings to be provided.
We consider that the applicants should be required to provide evidence of need for the current mix of housing in this scheme, which leans heavily towards larger homes, and to explain how the scheme will benefit the local community in the circumstances. MCNP Forum is in accord with Fritwell PC's wish to see this development proceed in principle, but we take the view that if a satisfactory amendment to the mix of housing on the site cannot be agreed with CALA homes, that planning approval should be refused on the grounds that it does not conform to the emerging policies of the Mid-Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan. 


